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7th October 2018—27th Sunday in Ordinary Time —Year B 
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Saturday Vigil  6th October  
сΦол ǇƳ   wƛǘŀ aŎ5ƻƴŀƎƘΣ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴǎ 
 
Sunday  7th October 
27th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
лфΦлл YŀǘƘȅ YŜǊǊΣ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴǎ  
ммΦлл  tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
нΦолǇƳ wƻǎŀǊȅ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ 
  
Monday  8th October  
bƻ Ƴŀǎǎ    
Tuesday  9th October  
bƻ Ƴŀǎǎ 
 
Wednesday  10th October  
лфΦол aǳƴƛǊ {Ƙŀōȅ wLt 
 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts.  

Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley  01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591 
Safeguarding:  Parish Office 0118 978 0348 
SVP: David Thomas 07786 492948  

 
 
Thursday 11th October 
St John XX111. Pope 
лфΦол aŀǊȅ aŎ[ŀǳƎƘƭƛƴ wLt 
 
Friday  12th October   
bƻ Ƴŀǎǎ    
Saturday  13th October  
St Edward the Confessor 
лфΦол  aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ bƛƴŘ wLt  
/ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƊŜǊ Ƴŀǎǎ ǳƴǝƭ млΦол 
 
 
Saturday Vigil  13th October 
сǇƳ /ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ōȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ  
сΦол ǇƳ   hŘǳƴǘŀƴ CŀƳƛƭȅ  
                                          ¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ 
 
Sunday  14th October 
28th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
лфΦлл tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ   
ммΦлл  9ƛƭŜŜƴ hƭƛǾŜ ²Ŝǎǘ wLt 
 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday.  
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email  wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   

It's easy to make promises in the first flush of romance. 
"I'll love your forever" and "I've only eyes for you," trip off 
the tongue easily. When we're young the idea of marriage 
is romantic and highly desirable. The vows we make when 
we marry don't seem too difficult. In sickness and in 
health? For richer or poorer? For better or worse? So what 
happens when sickness, debt or unhappiness mar a        

relationship? Does God really expect us to stay in an abusive or loveless marriage? 
 
This week's gospel text is one of the most hotly debated passages in scripture. "What 
God has joined together, no human being must separate." These are tough words for 
those who cannot make their marriage work. Yet the gospel is more about the           
hardness in our hearts than an instruction on marriage and divorce. At the time Jesus 
spoke these words, divorce was permitted. It was a man's prerogative to 'dismiss' his 
wife for little reason. The wife was very much a disposable possession. It was this        
attitude that Jesus abhors in his answer to the Pharisees. In a world where marriage was 
taken lightly because divorce was managed easily, Jesus condemned the hardness in 
men's hearts and called them to look at God's plan, that from the beginning of creation 
male and female should  become one. 
 
Of course we don't hold the same attitudes today, or do we? Sadly the answer is yes. We 
are surrounded by quick fix relationships, couples that only stay together while the going 
is good; couples that promise nothing and make no commitment. Marriages fail for all 
sorts of reasons - this is a reality. It is hard to imagine that God would want us to stay in a 
marriage where we were the subject of abuse or real misery, but what we know for sure 
is that we shouldn't enter into the sacrament of marriage with the attitude that it is 
simply a contract with a let out clause if things go wrong. We enter marriage believing it 
to be a relationship in which we can always love and cherish. 



In your prayers, please remember all who have recently died.  Also 
pray for all who are sick,  in  hospital or housebound especially  
Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froude, Daniel Sutton, Hugh Dwan,   
Joseph Nemeth, Natalie Mahon, Stephen Sweeney, Sarah White,  

Daniel Neylon and  Sr Veronica.  

 

Last Week’s Collection : 
Standing Orders: £1262 
Envelopes: £197  Cash: £553 
Thank you for your  
Contribution      
Portsmouth Diocese  Charity No: 246871 

  

 

Get your toes tapping!  Join the Wokingham 
Catenians at their Barn Dance on Saturday 20th   
October  2018 at Barkham Village Hall 7.30—11pm 
(with live Music by The Saxon Drain) Tickets  £11 per 
adult   or    £27.50 per family (any number of              
children)   Bring your own food and drink!  For further 
details and tickets, please  contact Nickson Nwahiri 
(nnwahiri@gmail.com) or Martin Robins 
(martin.robins71@gmail.com).  

Grow the faith in your family —visit 
http://www.ctsbooks.org/youcat-for-
kids-1. Many other easy to follow books 
for children and parents —available 
through the  CTS website.  

Charles  Whitehead, an internationally acclaimed writer and speaker, founder of 
the Celebrate Family Conference will be here at Corpus Christi  on Tuesday 23rd  
October,  7 for 7.30pm speaking about the Gifts and Fruits of the Holy Spirit.    
Do come, donation only —signing in sheets are at the back of the church.  

The month of October each year is dedicated to the Most Holy 
Rosary. This is because the liturgical Feast of Our Lady of the 
Rosary is celebrated annually on October 7th. It was instituted 
to honour the Blessed Virgin Mary in gratitude for the             
protection that she gives the Church in answer to the praying of 
the Rosary by the faithful. Pray the Rosary this month for world 
peace and especially for our sister Diocese of Bamenda. Follow 
Pope Francis’ prayers in the Portsmouth Diocese e-news at                                           
http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/enews/issue199.php  

SCIENCE – OR – RELIGION? A SYMPOSIUM.  A big diocesan Symposium is taking place 
on Saturday 3rd November 2018, 10 am – 4 pm in The Discovery Centre in Winchester 
(opp. St. Peter’s church) on Science and Religion. Two leading scientists will ask  
whether recent research on the Universe suggests the existence of a Creator. There 
will also be a series of workshops led by experts on such topics as Christianity and Extra 
Terrestrial Life, the Ethics of Artificial Intelligence and whether human consciousness is 
immortal. The Symposium is open to all, whether religious or not. See the diocesan  
e-News for more details. http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/enews/issue197.php 
Places are limited and bookings are now open at  
https://portsmouthdiocese.eventbrite.co.uk 

DAY FOR ADULTS WHO HELP WITH CHILDREN’S LITURGY, FIRST COMMUNION,  
CONFIRMATION etc on Saturday 20th October, 10am to 4pm at Portsmouth  
Cathedral, led by the CƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ Team  
Bishop Philip will celebrate Mass in thanksgiving for all diocesan catechists and  
Children’s Liturgy teams. The day will be spent reflecting on the mission, charisms and 
role of the catechist, and sharing insights in workshops about ‘making our teaching  
session great’. Lunch will be provided. Everyone involved or interested in catechesis 
and children’s Liturgy is welcome. Book here: http://portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/
catechists or phone the Dominican Sisters: 01590681874.   Unmissable Dates  

for your Diary   —   
 
Sunday 9th December  
at 4pm 
South Berkshire Singers  
Christmas Concert at Corpus Christi—
proceeds to the Africa fund. 
 
Saturday afternoon 15th December - 
Parish Christmas Fayre—games, stalls, 
Santa and fun for all! 

Flame, 2nd March 2019—A 
reminder that the deadline 
for the Early Bird tickets 

(£20) is October 15th This is 
a highlight national event 
for Catholic young people 
in Wembley Arena, see our  
notice board for full details. 
Please email the parish 
office to register. 

CORPUS CHRISTI CHILDREN & YOUTH CHOIR NEEDS YOU! 
DO YOU LIKE SINGING? OR CAN YOU PLAY A MUSICAL INSTRUMENT? 
We are putting together a children and youth choir and especially a Christmas  
programme. We need singers, musicians, people who are willing to help with the 
mass, readings, bidding prayers, collection and offertory procession.  If you feel you 
and/or your children would like to take part, please contact   
Arlene Beaumont-Rhodes on arlene.beaumont@hotmail.co.uk 

https://portsmouthdiocese.eventbrite.co.uk/
http://portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/catechists
http://portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/catechists
mailto:arlene.beaumont@hotmail.co.uk

